
STANTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL     
       



                                                   AUGUST 26, 2022

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES

Little Vikes Dance and Cheer Camp

 Students signed up for Little Vikes Dance and Cheer camp will attend camp on Wednesday, August 31st and Wednesday, September 7th from 1:30 -3:00 PM both days.  They will perform at the Homecoming Pep Rally on September 7th and the Homecoming Parade on September 9th.   Please contact Jana McCunn at (712) 789-0145 or jmccunn@stantonschools.com.
Picture Day

  Picture Day is next Wednesday, August 31st.   Forms were sent home this week. We will be using Josten's again this year and the process is a bit different. They will be using a green screen, so please do not wear green. After picture day, you will be able to go online using the access code on the form and pick the poses and backgrounds that you like. Payment will also be online.  Picture Re-Take Day is scheduled for Wednesday, October 12th.
Wanted: Homecoming Kiddie Parade Entries

Homecoming will be here soon–September 9th!  We would love to see an increase of entries in the Kiddie Parade division (for Grade 6 and younger) of the Homecoming parade! There are three divisions:  Pet, Vehicle and Costume.  Anyone interested in entering the Kiddie parade division should check in with Mrs. Druivenga at the corner Broad & Center Streets (to the north of FMTC) between 1:00 PM and 1:15 PM on Homecoming Day to get registered. Please call the elementary office at 829-2171 with any questions.
Marketing/Emerging Technologies Class

Stanton High School is now offering a class for students to get some hands-on experience meeting the needs of community members and business partners. Through several successful grant writing opportunities, students now have access to the entire Adobe Creative Cloud suite of applications, 2 heat presses, button maker, commercial vinyl cutter, 44" Banner/Poster printer, and equipment to LiveStream from anywhere there is an internet source.  If you, a business, or someone you know have an idea for enhancing our Creative Minds, please contact Mr. Grebin during school hours at 712-829-2162.  As students help create our 'brand', we will give updates via the school bulletin and social media! 

Iowa State Fair Results

During the 2022 Iowa State Fair there were 5 Stanton FFA members that participated in

various FFA contests and activities.

FFA Breeding Beef – John Peterson – 1st in Class

Red Award Chapter Herding

FFA Farm Crops – John Peterson

1st – Grass Clover Hay Mix

3rd – Oats

6th – Corn Stalk

6th – Alfalfa Hay

10th Place Chapter Overall in Farm Crops

FFA Floriculture – Ella Peterson & Clark Spencer

3rd Place – Marigolds (Ella)

1st, 2nd, 4th, 5th Place – Marigolds (Clark)

4th Place – Perennials (Clark)

FFA Horticulture – Clark Spencer

1st Place – Tomato, Pear Type

FFA Photography – Clark Spencer

Champion Photo in Iowa Landscapes

Blue Award Photo in Animal Class

FFA Rabbit – Ella Peterson

Reserve Overall Market Rabbit

Reserve Champion Meat Rabbit

Champion Roaster

Champion Roaster Pen

Showmanship Award

7th Place Chapter Overall in Rabbits

1st Place Chapter in Herding

FFA Sheep – Allie Sandin

5th – Market Lamb

7th – Breeding Ewe

10th – Market Lamb

Blue Award Chapter Herding

Dacey Henneman and Ella Peterson both served as FFA Ushers helping in various areas throughout the fair including assisting at the concerts in the Grandstand. Clark Spencer served as an FFA Stage Attendant helping to set up and tear down acts and assisting with spotlights for performances. These three members stayed on the Fairgrounds with their supervised groups for the entire length of the fair. Congratulations

to all our Stanton FFA members that participated at the Iowa State Fair!

ATHLETICS
Annual Athletic Fund Fundraiser

The football and volleyball teams would like to thank everyone who supported the athletic fundraiser by making a donation or purchasing a Casey's pizza discount card.  Your donations help to support ALL athletic programs at Stanton throughout the year!.   If no one approached you to sell a card or you would like to make a donation to the school's athletic fundraiser, please stop by the Elementary or High School Office.
Viqueen Volleyball

  The Viqueens opened their 2022 season as they hosted Clarinda and Lenox on Tuesday, August 23rd. The Junior Varsity squad won their match against Lenox with set scores of 21-15, 21-15.  The Varsity Queens swept Lenox with scores of 21-16, and 21-16. In their second match of the night, the Queens put up an exciting battle with the Cardinals and won the match in straight sets of 21-11 and 21-16. Congratulations girls – a great start to your new season! The team was in action last night against Corner Conference foe Fremont-Mills.  On Saturday, the varsity squad will travel to a tournament at Lewis Central.  Keep up the outstanding work!
Jr. High Volleyball

  The junior high volleyball team began regular season practices on the first day of school. Most of the girls were able to attend the team camp last week and we are excited to begin a new season! The team’s first match of the season was on Thursday,  August 25h, as we hosted the Fremont-Mills team. Our next match is Thursday, September 1st as we travel to Sidney.  
Viking Football

The Stanton-Essex Vikings (KMA's pick to finish last in District 9) are looking to put together a complete game tonight vs Martensdale-St. Marys (KMA's #9 pick in their State Top 10.  The Vikings should prove to be an exciting team to watch develop as the season progresses.  Kickoff is at the Blue Devil Stadium in Martensdale at 7 p.m.
Cross County

Tuesday, August 23 was the first cross country meet of the season in Shenandoah.  Hannah Olson, Ella Petersen, and Riley Burke ran for the girl's high school team all competing for the first time.  Hannah finished her race with a time of 31:57, Ella finished with a time of 33:01, and Riley finished with a time of 33:03.  For the boys, Zooey Allen ran with a time of 26:29, Kyle Pastore ran with a time of 27:48, and Eric Kutzli with a time of 28:14. We are very proud of all of these athletes and look forward to the rest of the season!!  Our next cross country meet is in Treynor on September 6!
PRINCIPAL. 
  As we kick off the new school year, we wanted to remind everyone of the district peanut/nut policy that has been in place at Stanton CSD for the last few years. If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to either the district administration or the school nurse. 
 
PEANUT/NUT AWARENESS POLICY 
  At Stanton Schools, it is our top priority to ensure the safety of all students, staff, and visitors. The incidence of food allergies is rising rapidly, and therefore the following policy is now in place at Stanton Schools.
· All treats brought into the school must be commercially prepared and packaged with an ingredient label. Students will not be allowed to pass out treats that do not meet these requirements. 
· Students that bring “cold lunch” to school will have a designated table to sit at in the lunchroom. Note: Students are allowed to bring peanut and tree nut containing products to school for cold lunch but should not eat any nut containing products anywhere in the school other than the designated cold lunch table. 
· No peanut/tree nut products will be served by staff-including ala carte items. 
· All bars for sale at the concession stand must be individually bagged or wrapped.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
2022-23 Junior Bible Quiz:  1st-6th Graders:  We are excited to try something new this year! In place of Bible Club, Junior Bible Quiz is a big shift that encourages Bible memorization in preparation, with homework for 15 minutes a day, for 3 possible competitions in Des Moines.  We will meet on early out Wednesdays, from 1:15 – 2:30 pm.  Please call for more information if you have any questions.  We will follow the school’s lead regarding cancellations.  We can provide rides to Child Care Center.   Questions?: Kristin King– 712-592-3858 
COMING EVENTS
Friday, 26th 
7:00-HS Football at Martensdale-St

  Mary’s
Saturday, 27th
Varsity V-ball Tourneyt at Lewis Central

Tuesday, 30th
XC at Shenandoah

Wed. ,31st
K-12th Grade Picture Day

EARLY DISMISSAL 1:05/1:15
Thursday,1st 
7:30 am  FFA Meeting

4:00-Junior High Volleyball at Sidney


5:30-High School Volleyball at Sidney
Friday, 2nd
7:00-HS Football at Fremont-Mills
Saturday, 3rd
Varsity Volleyball at Glenwood

  

Monday, 5h   
No School, Labor Day



Band Marches at Essex Parade

BREAKFAST MENUS AUGUST 29 - SEPTEMBER 2
	Monday

Pop-Tart
Muffin/Fruit

Juice/Milk
	Tuesday
Donut Holes
Muffin/Fruit
Juice, Milk
	Wednesday

Oatmeal Bar
Muffin/Fruit
Juice, Milk
	Thursday

French Toast
Muffin/Fruit
Juice, Milk
	Friday 

Breakfast Cookie
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk


LUNCH MENUS AUGUST 29-SEPTEMBER 2
	Monday

Crispito/Hot Dog
Corn

Lettuce

Mandarin Oranges

Pineapple, Goldfish

Milk
	Tuesday

Chicken Strips
Mashed Potatoes, Gravy

Cooked Carrots

Applesauce, Pears

Roll
Milk
	Wednesday

Sloppy Joe/Bun
Cheesy Broccoli
Baked Beans
Peaches
Mixed Fruit
Milk
	Thursday

Fiestada
Lettuce

Corn

Pears

Apple Slices
Milk
	Friday

Corn Dog
Baked Beans

Sweet Potatoes

Pineapple, Orange

Bug Bites

Milk


ANTI-BULLYING/HARASSMENT POLICY

Harassment and bullying of students and employees are against federal, state and local policy, and are not tolerated by the board.  The board is committed to providing all students with a safe and civil school environment in which all members of the school community are treated with dignity and respect.  To that end, the board has in place policies, procedures, and practices that are designed to reduce and eliminate bullying and harassment as well as processes and procedures to deal with incidents of bullying and harassment. Bullying and harassment of students by other students, by school employees, and by volunteers who have direct contact with students will not be tolerated in the school or school district.  

  The board prohibits harassment, bullying, hazing, or any other victimization, of students, based on any of the following actual or perceived traits or characteristics, including but not limited to, age, color, creed, national origin, race, religion, marital status, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, physical attributes, physical or mental ability or disability, ancestry, political party preference, political belief, socioeconomic status, or familial status.  Harassment against employees based upon the employee’s race, color, creed, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, religion, age or disability is also prohibited.






